
July 8, 2025 
 
Public Hearing 
 
The public hearing for Ordinance 2025-OR-02 - Zoning Code Amendments was held Tuesday 
July 8, 2025 at 6:41 p.m. in the Municipal Building and called to order by Chairman Erik Ross.  
The hearing was presided over by Michael Strelic, Township Manger. 
 
Members Present:  Erik Ross, John Beaufort, Dan Resenic, Stephanie Verna, and John Fraser. 
 
Others Present:  Township Manager Michael Strelic, Solicitor Dan Hudock, Zoning/Code 
Enforcement Officer Rick Krouse, Court Reporter Michael Sargent of Sargent’s Court Reporting 
Service, Inc., and Finance Officer Beverly Warfel.  Mr. Sargent was present to transcribe the 
Public Hearing for the Zoning Code Amendments. 
 
Mr. Strelic reviewed the major revision of the zoning code previously passed by the Board.  The 
current proposed changes are related to set back issues of fences in front yards overlooked in 
the original revision, plus some administrative issues which needed to be addressed. 
 
There was no comment from the public related to this ordinance. 
 
There was no comment from the Board.  Mr. Strelic clarified that any further action regarding 
this ordinance will be addressed at the board’s regular meeting. 
 
A motion was made by Supervisor Resenic and seconded by Supervisor Fraser to adjourn the 
public hearing.  The motion passed unanimously.  The hearing was adjourned at 6:47 p.m. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
      Beverly Warfel 
      Assistant Secretary/Finance Officer 
 


